
APPROVED Minutes from SBDM Thursday, August 29, 2019 

Rosie welcomed attendees and gave an overview and introduction of the SBDM Committee. 

Dr. Bernardino provided the Principal’s Report and announced that Solar Prep for Girls received a grade 
of A from the State.   The only B grade that we received was in “closing the gap.”  Last year we received 
an A, so really want to look at that as it is a big focus for this school.   

• No comparable school in DISD; Closest school to us is in Rowlett 
• We received a distinction in all areas.   

Dr. Bernardino asked for input from the parents on dress code flyer and the issue of consistency with 
the gray skirts.  The group voted and passed that the gray buckle skirts will be allowed as well as the 
original pleated skirt.   

Dr. B passed around the Parent Compact for Feedback, those present provided their input/suggestions, 
Dr. B gather all information and will move forward with the compact finalization.  

Re-Election, nomination for 2019-2020, Christina Crumb and Emma Haugh were nominated. Karen 
Williams, will be considered for re-election. Elections will be held on 9.26.19 during meeting.  

Please fill out Google Form to gather accurate contact info data, last year there was difficulty reading 
handwriting. You can visit: https://forms.gle/Senh2CJCV1XYyqga7 to add your info.  

* There is a meeting time change, meeting will still be held 4th Thursday of the month (unless noted 
otherwise), new meeting time will be 5:00 pm. 

Parent Leaders/ Parent Group Updates:  

Stefan – Solar League – Poker night event will be held at local barbershop, event will be held from 6:30 
pm ~ 9 pm, date details to be shared soon. Movie Night in the works. Sweetheart Dance possibly in 
February.  

 
Charles – Friends of Solar Prep – Please remember N. Tx. Giving Day, 9.19.19, same day as mini-school, 
they will have a computer set-up for donation submissions. Playground grant update – playground will 
be installed, will be fenced. Parent voiced concern over park users communicating with scholars through 
fence, considering blocking visibility for fence that faces park; Dr. B will address with staff.  

 
Chris – PTO – Mini School coming up 9.19.2019, they will be selling pizza slices like last year. Trunk of 
Treat in the works, Torrie K. is leader. We need more volunteers for Teacher Appreciation.  

 
Donna DiStefano will be leader for Transportation committee please follow bus threads on 
Facebook.  Solar girls ride the bus.  

 
Torrie Kuwana will lead Health & Wellness. We will begin hand hygiene initiative. Petri dishes for project 
will be donated by Chris.  

* Meeting time discussed with Dr. B, they will be changed to 5:30 pm 

 

https://forms.gle/Senh2CJCV1XYyqga7

